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      North Dandy News 
 

Term 2 – Week 2        5th May 2025 

School News 
 
ASSEMBLIES 
Congratulations to the following students who received Awards at today’s assembly:  
Pre-Primary – Nevaeh Koeberle & Willow Rymer 
Year 1 – Ted Carter & Isaac Ridgewell 
Year 2 – Eliyana Koeberle & Ethan Lumpkin 
Year 3 – Evie Nancarrow 
Year 5/6 – Lacey Bennett, Ziggy Chaplin, Harper Forsyth & Bailee Lumpkin. 
 

 
 
Regular student assemblies will take place every Monday morning from 8.50am – 9.20am. 
Certificate assemblies will take place as follows:   Small (Values) Assembly – Week 3 and Week 7.    
Big (Honours Certificate) Assembly – Week 5 and Week 9. 
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STAR OF THE WEEK 

Congratulations to Cody Harrison  
who was the Minilit  
Star of the Week at 
last week’s assembly. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SWIMMING CARNIVAL –  Thursday 8th May 
We held the 2025 Faction Swimming Carnival at the Mandurah Aquatic & Recreation Centre on 
Thursday 8th May, and what a fantastic day it was. 
The beginning of the day threw a few curve balls with road works causing traffic delays and then 
the provided PA system not working.  But after the initial hiccups the rest of the day went… wait for 
it… swimmingly!  Thank you to our amazing P & C for providing the yummy lunch and thanks also 
to all our families who came along to scream for their team. 
This was the first time we had held our carnival at the MARC and it proved to be an awesome day. 
Everyone put their heart and soul into their races and we would like to congratulate ALL of our 
competitors.  The final results for the day were:   
Intermediate Girls     Intermediate Boys 
Champion – Joelle Quek – 26 Points  Champion – Zavier McLennan – 29 Points 
Runner Up – Leila Rose – 21 Points   Runner Up – Parker Barber – 27 Points 
 

Senior Girls      Senior Boys 
Champion – Maggie Hawthorn – 24 Points Champion – Seth Dingle – 32 Points 
Runner Up – Ari Kukulj – 21 Points   Runner Up – Jack Boyle – 29 Points 
 

Team Results 
Winner – Honeyeaters - 348 Points   Runner Up – Redtails – 269 Points 
 
EDUCATION CAFÉ` 
Thank you to all the parents that joined Mrs Bennett in the library last Thursday for our Education 
Café. We hope you enjoyed gaining an insight into how your child is learning their reading and 
spelling through our Letters and Sounds program. 
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INTERSCHOOL CROSS COUNTRY RESULTS 
Last Friday we participated in Interschool Cross Country at Jarrahdale Primary School. 
The weather was great, and our students all displayed their best sportsmanship and gave their all - 
even with a few falls and stumbles along the way. 
It was lovely to see so many parents at the event to encourage all of our students. 
So - Congratulations to all our students who put in maximum effort on the day and ran their hearts 
out. The final results for the day were as follows: 
 

Junior Girls      Junior Boys 
1st – Emmy Turner – North Dandalup  1st – Harlo Webster – North Dandalup 
2nd – Isla Rymer – North Dandalup   2nd – Vinnie Bell - Dwellingup 
3rd – Mia Rickard-Hall - Dwellingup   3rd – Chad Holbrook - Jarrahdale 
4th – Reece Littleton - Jarrahdale   4th – Liam Jarvis - Carcoola 

Intermediate Girls     Intermediate Boys 
1st – Sophia Boyle – North Dandalup  1st – Marvin Wiley – North Dandalup 
2nd – Anahera Lawson - Jarrahdale   2nd – Zovara King - Carcoola 
3rd – Alyssa Blakely - Jarrahdale   3rd – Byron Alers - Dwellingup 
4th – Joelle Quek – North Dandalup  4th – Nate Schwarz - Jarrahdale 
  
Senior Girls      Senior Boys 
1st – Laylah Mann – North Dandalup  1st – Jet Lawson - Jarrahdale 
2nd – Phoenix Lloyd - Jarrahdale   2nd – Hudson McLagan - Jarrahdale 
3rd – Lily Simmonds - Carcoola   3rd – Lachlan Beaufoy Malin - Carcoola 
4th – Mia Haddon – ND/Bronte Alers - D  4th – Patrick Boyle – North Dandalup 
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WALK TO SCHOOL DAY 

North Dandalup Primary School Walk to School Day is next Friday 23rd of May (weather 
permitting).  
Let’s help to make a healthy body and a healthy environment.  
We will meet at the North Dandalup Hall at 8:15 and all walk to school together. Everybody is 
welcome to join us. See you there  
No bikes, skateboards or scooters please – walking only. 
 

 
 
 
 
PLAYGROUP 
North Dandalup Playgroup is on every Thursday during term from 9.00am to 10.30am in the Blue 
Wren (Kindy) Room and play area. For more information, please contact the office or alternatively - 
Kelly Ridgewell and the North Dandalup Playgroup Facebook page. 
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DANCE SPORT 
Dance Sport, for all students in Years Pre to 6 started on Friday 9th May.  All the classes appear to be 
having a great time and it’s a great, fun way to enjoy a bit of high energy physical activity for our 
students. The last session will be held in Week 9, Friday 27th June.  
Due to an increase in school numbers, we will have 3 sessions this year. 
10.30am – 11.00am – Pre-Primary – (30 minutes) - $25 
Recess 11.00am – 11.20am 
11.25am – 12.10pm – Years 1, 2 & 3 – (45 minutes) - $35 
12.15pm – 1.00pm – Years 4, 5 & 6 – (45 minutes) - $35 
Payment may be made by Cash, Eftpos or Direct Deposit.  
Bank details are -   North Dandalup Primary School   BSB - 066 516   Account – 00901456 
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PLANT CUTTINGS FOR ENVIRONMENT 
We are requesting any plant cuttings that parents or community members might be happy to part 
with, of flora that can be easily propagated for our environment lessons.  
We do ask that they are only delivered on Monday mornings as that is when we have the capacity 
to plant them properly into soil.  All donations are truly appreciated. 
 

 
 
 

BREAKFAST CLUB  

Change is coming!  Today will be the last day of cheese toasties for a while.   
Commencing this Wednesday, students will be able to have fresh toast with vegemite or jam, 
yoghurt and fruit, hot milo or chocolate quick. 
Everyone is welcome to come and enjoy a yummy and healthy breakfast to fuel their bodies and     
brains with energy to start the school day. 
We would be unable to continue Breakfast Club without the assistance of our fantastic volunteers. 
If anyone had a few hours to spare each week to help us on these days, we would love to see you. 
Celine Shadlow - School Chaplain 

  

https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=586728045108376&set=gm.1131869806968079&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXPbHXNE22hBHbh35fDUGNFmzZhCdSIodlBpSwYVfCZOeXoBFUaW7rd1oxEWFMPFUk3B1RSPJdVvMgTvIkkvKzhlDlw4kF5SkmtoDo3Q3FA1lGPOWqjopzwjwlJn9Qhw7hAV3jWYS7LPYJ2z0KXsMLoQYlAVjB53zqTggAJtA955LNaNmnA1s-HwAAAyj-wHXj0fODCkbiNOBdxqYUhhyx5&__tn__=EH-R
https://www.facebook.com/photo/?fbid=586728045108376&set=gm.1131869806968079&__cft__%5b0%5d=AZXPbHXNE22hBHbh35fDUGNFmzZhCdSIodlBpSwYVfCZOeXoBFUaW7rd1oxEWFMPFUk3B1RSPJdVvMgTvIkkvKzhlDlw4kF5SkmtoDo3Q3FA1lGPOWqjopzwjwlJn9Qhw7hAV3jWYS7LPYJ2z0KXsMLoQYlAVjB53zqTggAJtA955LNaNmnA1s-HwAAAyj-wHXj0fODCkbiNOBdxqYUhhyx5&__tn__=EH-R
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Alternatively, you can click the following link – 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeo3jgxsh2P6noLjzJhnmXuKbLJYuDPLOOrKnxnYuIxOwHL0Q/
viewform?usp=sharing&ouid=105354646493764796996 

https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeo3jgxsh2P6noLjzJhnmXuKbLJYuDPLOOrKnxnYuIxOwHL0Q/viewform?usp=sharing&ouid=105354646493764796996
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeo3jgxsh2P6noLjzJhnmXuKbLJYuDPLOOrKnxnYuIxOwHL0Q/viewform?usp=sharing&ouid=105354646493764796996
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FRUIT AND VEGGIE HAMPERS 
Our first delivery of the Caraholly Orchards fruit and vege boxes was a huge success with 15 
orders in our 1st week.  Don’t miss out on this fresh and delicious opportunity for farm fresh fruit 
and veggies, delivered to school every fortnight. Orders are now open on spriggy.   
Please get your orders in by Tuesday 27th May at 3.00pm.   Orders will be ready for collection 
from the canteen between 2.30pm - 3.15pm on Friday 30th May. 
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Get ready, North Dandalup!  
Career Conversations are back – Pathways and opportunities for 2025 
We’re excited to announce that the Department of Education is coming to Pinjarra on 
Wednesday 30th July to bring you Career Conversations - Pathways and opportunities 2025. 
This is your chance to join us for an inspiring, free event where you and your young people can 
dive into a conversation about post-school options and hear directly from our industry experts. 
Whether you're curious about career pathways, university options, or training opportunities, this 
event has something for everyone! 
Don’t miss out – reserve your place today by booking through the link below: 
Reserve Your Spot 
We can’t wait to see you there and help shape the future of your young people! 

 

https://www.education.wa.edu.au/en/careerconversationevents
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